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Appendix 2 - Commissioning arrangements & Financial Modelling 

1 The below proposal was agreed at Children and Families Committee on the 
9th June 2025. 

Table 1 – Split of block and spot purchased beds 2026/27 to 2028/29 

 

2 The table below outlines the projected spend across Supported 
Accommodation for years 1 to 3 of the new proposed block commission. The 
current spend for this cohort is £9.3m against a budget of £7.3m. Budget 
reduces to £6.6m with the MTFS adjustment for 2026/27. 

 

3 The above block purchase figures for 2026/27, 2027/28 and 2028/29 are 
based on feedback from provider market engagement and system 
stabilisation work that has taken place over the last 12-15 months with 
contracted providers.  

4 The above shows a projected spend of £8m in 2026/27, £6.6m in 2027/28 and 
£5.1m in 2028/29 when the block contract is at capacity. By year three the 
block contract proposes to save £1.5m against budget for 2028/29. 

2025-26

(As is)

£m

2026-27 

£m

2027-28

£m

2028-29

£m

Block 1.1 1.9 2.9 3.9

Spot 8.2 6.1 3.7 1.2

Total Supported Accommodation 9.28 8.03 6.64 5.09

Block 50 66 92 126

Spot 97 84 58 24

Total Supported Accommodation 147 150 150 150

Budget 

(Subject to MTFS Item 26T - £1.1m Budget 

Saving in 2025-26 and a further £0.7m in 2026-

27) 7.3 6.6 6.6 6.6

Comparison to Budget 1.97 1.42 0.04 -1.51
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5 The table below shows the anticipated spend for each part of the commission, 
this includes a deduction for Housing Benefit claims for eligible 18+ young 
people and accommodation voids: 

  

6 Contract management of 126 new beds will require continued investment 
within the Children’s Commissioning Team from 1 April 2026, for the initial 3 
years of the new contract(s). This will ensure beds are mobilised and 
occupancy levels achieve 95-100%. Currently, a Project Manager post is 
leading on the recommission funded from the ILACS Improvement budget, 
however this post ends on 31 March 2026. 

7 Risk: The Project Manager currently allocated to this project will be leaving 
Cheshire East Council on the 31st August 2025. This project will require a new 
Project Manager to oversee the procurement exercise, mobilisation and 
continued active management of the new contract(s). 

8 The table below shows the cost of continued investment of a Project Manager 
role in Children’s Commissioning to mobilise, develop and maximise service 
delivery: 

 

9 The above table slightly affects the savings against the supported 
accommodation budget. By year three the block contract still proposes to 
save £1.4m against budget for 2028/29. 

10 The current funding rates (subject to confirmation for 2025/26) for the UASC 
cohort are £143 per night for eligible under 18’s, and £270 per week for those 
aged 18 - 21 (or 25 if in education or training) for eligible care leavers, based 
on 2024–25 figures. It is important to note that this funding is intended not 
only to cover accommodation and support costs, but also to contribute 
towards direct staffing expenses and overheads incurred by the council in 
supporting these young people. However, in practice, the grant does not fully 
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cover all associated costs. To address this, a base budget of £1.6 million has 
been allocated to support this cohort. 

 


